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Date: February 17, 2022              Ref. No: FoN/ADM/2022 
 
To whom it may concern 

 
LETTER OF SUPPORT  

 
This is to demonstrate Friends of the Nation’s support for the Expression of Interest from Tarkwa 

Nsuaem Municipal Assembly to join the Open Government Partnership (OGP) Local 2022 cohort.  

 

As a civil society organisation, Friends of the Nation has over 25 years’ experience in advocacy 

and research on civic participation, good governance and the use of technology and innovation 

to demand transparency and public accountability. We are the OGP Local civil society partners 

for Sekondi-Takoradi and Shama in Ghana. 

 

Since 2018, we have been working with the Tarkwa Nsuaem Municipal Assembly in promoting 

social accountability and active citizenship. We have collaborated to empower market women and 

persons with disability to effectively engage with the Assembly to address issues that affect them. 

We have also developed their capacities on the planning, budgeting and monitoring cycles of the 

Assembly and exposed them to how the Assembly utilizes revenues from central government, 

internally generated funds and mineral royalties to improve the lives of people. Currently, we are 

working on an initiative to influence the allocation of at least 30% of mineral royalties for projects 

and programmes of which women are the primary beneficiaries to achieve gender equity and 

women economic empowerment.  

 

We believe Tarkwa Nsuaem Municipal Assembly has demonstrated enough commitment towards 

public accountability, transparency and civic participation in governance which are in line with the 

OGP values. Joining the OGP Local 2022 cohort will provide the opportunity for the Assembly to 

share their experiences and learn from others in deepening transparent, accountability and good 

governance. The Assembly will also benefit from technical support from the OGP to advance open 

governance. 

 

For any follow-up information please contact Solomon Kusi Ampofo through email: 

s.ampofo@fonghana.org . We look forward to a successful application from Tarkwa Nsuaem 

Municipality. 

 

For Humanity,   

 

 

Executive Director  

(MEVUTA Donkris) 

 

 
P.O. Box MC 11 
Takoradi, Ghana 

 
Tel: (233) (0) 31 20 46181 
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